
Extracts from SO52_NSW EPA_Public forest harvesting operations in NSW_b447-734.pdf

This set of documents include liason between the FC and EPA to improve Koala prescriptions within

the GKNP – including proposed amendments to the CIFOA Koala prescriptions for GKNP; lots on soil

assessments in Oaks SF; EPA’s identification of specific erosion problems and identification of specific

corrective actions; problem with mis-dentification of Northern Quoll; EPA’s summary and response to

NEFA’s letters supporting our concerns about the NRC, NRC’s Koala claims, and inadequacies of Koala

prescriptions; discussion with Dr Gillepsie from DPE Koala Science about prioritorising cmpts for

thermal drone surveys; Request for CIFOA Protocol 5 restricted activities approval in Oaks (a road

thru Rufous Scrub Bird habitat?) which was refused due to inadequacies; proposals for managing

Koalas in Pine Creek SF; discussion about plantation mapping problems; mentions of problems in

Bulga;.

The letter includes a lot of self-justification, reiteration of existing requirements, but also:



Further down (amongst the Oaks docs) is “GKNP precautionary measures – protocol updates” to

apply to ‘precautionary measures area’. This includes:

● Setting retention of Koala feed trees as 10/ha

● Koala FT to be greater than 30 cm DBHOB

● Possibly adding Small-fruited Grey Gum as a primary browse tree

● Requiring FCNSW to prioritise protection of high value Koala habitat in wildlife habitat

clumps

● Excluding the ‘precautionary measures area’ from ‘intensive harvesting’, by changing map.

● Provide EPA with harvesting plans 3 weeks prior rather than 2 days – maybe also to the

community:

There is lots about soil issues in Oaks, most importantly the EPA’s assessment of problems and

detailed request for corrective actions:

Request for CIFOA Protocol 5 restricted activities approval in Oaks (a road thru Rufous Scrub Bird

habitat) which was refused by EPA:



This is what they say about post fires SSOCs:



For those into streams, the issue of identifying the channel head from which the stream is identified

as starting is a key issue, which is getting some attention:

Bulga gets mentioned again:

There was concern when Braemar and Newry were approved:



There were 2 documents produced in response to NEFA’s letters to Penny Sharpe about Koalas and

NRC. There is no covering letters/emails to explain them, though the version with a letterhead is a

sanitised version:













This letter is also of interest:


































